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March 23, 2018 
 
Laura Friend 
Manager, Board Reviews 
Natural Resources Conservation Board  
19th Floor, Centennial Place West Tower 
250 - 5 Street SW 
Calgary, AB T2P 0R4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Friend: 
 
Re:  The Town of Canmore’s Proposed Cougar Creek Debris Flood Retention Structure 

Project  
 NRCB Application No. 1601 
 Water Act No. 00384210 
  
 
In support of Water Act File No.00384210, and NRCB Application No.1601, Alberta 
Environment and Parks and associated government agencies have reviewed the Environmental 
Impact Assessment (EIA) report dated July 2016, and Supplemental Information Request 
Response(s) received on June 9th, 2017, December 12th, 2017, and March 20th, 2018 and have 
determined that the content of the report meets the Terms of Reference published on March 21, 
2017. 
 
Please be advised that I have deemed the EIA complete pursuant to Section 53 of EPEA. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or wish to discuss Alberta Environment and Parks 
review of the EIA report. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Heather Dent 
Senior Manager, Environmental Assessment, Assessment and Continuations 
Provincial Approvals 
(Designated Director, Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act) 
 
cc: T. Holden (IR) J. Graydon (Health) 

K. Wilkinson (AEP) P. Ngo (AT) 
G. Chalut (Culture and Tourism)  
J. Iqbal (AEP) 
M. Daneluk (AEP) 
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